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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Project Title: SLY PARK INTERTIE IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT
	Lead Agency: El Dorado Irrigation District 
	Contact Name:  Doug Venable
	Email: dvenable@eid.org
	Phone Number: (530) 642-4187
	Project Location:                Pollock Pines                                                                             El Dorado 
	Project Description: The El Dorado Irrigation District (District) is proposing to implement the Sly Park Intertie (SPI) Improvements Project (Project) to replace the connection between the District’s two largest drinking water treatment plant facilities that, together, provide two-thirds of the District’s water supply. The Project would enable the District to efficiently convey drinking water sourced from its existing water supplies at Jenkinson Lake and the South Fork American River watershed to areas throughout the District’s service area. The SPI is an existing 22- to 24-inch diameter steel pipeline, approximately 4.5 miles in length, which extends between the District’s Reservoir 1 Water Treatment Plant (Reservoir 1) and Reservoir A Water Treatment Plant (Reservoir A), and continues to the Sly Park Hills Tank. Construction is planned to begin in 2024 and to be completed in 2025, over a period of approximately 12 months.
	Project's Effects: Potentially significant impacts were identified for Aesthetics and Visual Resources, Air Quality, Biological Resources, Cultural Resources, Geology and Soils, Hazards and Hazardous Materials, Hydrology and Water Quality, Public Services, Transportation, Tribal Cultural Resources, Wildfires. Please see Table ES-1 in the Draft EIR for the full list of potentially significant impacts and mitigation measures. All potentially significant impacts were reduced to a less than significant level with mitigation. 




	Areas of Controversy: Key areas of public and agency concern include: 
- Biological Resources 
- Water Quality 
- Tribal Cultural Resources 
- Wildfires 
- Alternatives 
These concerns have been addressed in Chapter 3.0, Environmental Impact Assessment of the Draft EIR. The NOP and comments received on the NOP are included in Appendix A of the Draft EIR and a summarization of comments is included in Section 1.1.2.1 of the Draft EIR. 
	List of Agencies: U.S. Forest Service 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
California Department of Fish and Wildlife
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 


